
 

 

 

Residential Village Dump Truck Use 

The Village dump truck is intended to be a benefit for residents.  Citizens are expected to exercise good 

judgment and discretion when using Village equipment.  Questions or concerns about the policy should be 

clarified before a request is made.  The Village of South Roxana reserves the right to revise any policy content 

in whole or in part.  A request for use of the Village dump truck is not a guarantee of service and me be 

withdrawn at the discretion of the Village.   

Guidelines:  

The dump truck cannot be use for commercial purposes (tree trimming, renovation, or construction 

projects). 

Businesses and landlords are ineligible for the dump truck program. 

No hazardous waste is permitted.   

No tires, electronics, appliances, paint, engines, car parts, oil, other chemicals, etc. 

Brush must be no larger than 3 inches in diameter and 10 feet in length. 

No rocks, dirt, concrete, lumber, metal, stumps, or sod 

Rules:  

• Open to Village of South Roxana residents ONLY 

• No share dumping for out-of-town residents. *Violation will result in banishment from the dump 

truck program.  No warnings will be given.  

• Photo ID/proof of residency required. 

• Resident water bills must be CURRENT 

• Each residence may obtain use of the dump truck TWICE per calendar year.   

• The truck shall have a two-day limit upon it being dropped off, except for a weekend request.  The 

truck will be dropped off Friday and picked up Monday. 

• NO commercial dumping. *Includes businesses and LANDLORDS 

• No loose garbage 

• Violators are subject to being barred from the program (see penalties below) 

Penalties for failure to follow the dumpster program policies:  

• Verbal warning for minor infraction with only one policy violation.  

• Multiple Violations-Items will be refused, and resident will be banned from participating in the 

program, provided a trespass warning to the Public Works Department and subject to arrest.  

You can call 618-254-2086, or email clerk@southroxana.org,  to schedule delivery of the dump truck. 
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